
ber said the extra funds were 

used to buy accessories for the 

recumbent bike owned by Da-

kota Henson age 13, a Vernonia 
resident who also suffers from 

Cerebral Palsy.
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631 Alabama: (off Missouri) Covered patio, huge family room 

w/wood stove, comfy LR w/brick fireplace, 3 bdrms, 2 baths & a 

detached dble car garage/shop all on 2 very large lots w/ fruit trees 

and plenty of room for a garden and more out buildings. Only 

$177,000

981 Fairway Ln: In a newer neighborhood but off the beaten path 

just minutes for city enter you'll find this 2800 sq ft, 4+ bdrm, 2 ba, 

2 story home on 1/3 acres. Large shade trees in front and sunny new 

deck in back. Included is a work/hobbie shop. $235,000

830 Texas:  If you're just starting out or deciding to scale down, 

you'll love this cozy 2 bdrm, 1 bath cottage w/easy care vinyl siding 

plus an oversized detached dble car garage w/concrete floor & 

power door opener. Sitting on 2 lg lots it's a good deal at $170,000

814-816 E Bridge St: Super nice duplex! Each unit has 2 bdrms & 1 

ba plus a single car garage. New roof & gutter in 2007, window & 

exterior paint approx 5 years old. Plenty of off street parking & 

landscaped yards. Make that investment now! $209,000

Vernonia Realty & Insurance Center
953 Bridge St.
Vernonia, OR 97064

Office 503-429-6203 Cell 503-780-3466
vernoniarlty@agalis.net Ken & Helen Bateman, Brokers

Great riverfront building site or nice get-a-way property. Over 2 ½ acres along the Nehalem. 

Build new or fix up old mobile. $119,000

This home on over 2 ½ acres has so much it hard to put on paper. Here you can golf, fish, 

swim, boat, hot tub and more. Call more details. $650,000

Near the end of a country road you'll find a wooded 1.64 buildable parcel for $75,000. Ideal 

for a cabin retreat or just to live in full time peace and quiet.

Close in w/a country feel this 100'X100' building lot is offered at $66,000 with a 100'X 200' 

site next door for $94,000. You won't cramp your style here!!

Additional Properties...

The Friday Open Air Market!
Now happening every Friday...

Enjoy hand-made arts & crafts, 
and local products & produce.  

Maybe even some live music & fun. Check it out!

friday
open-air market

4pm-7pm

Donny Coghill, known to many as the Vernonia High School Loggers’ biggest fan, 
recently received a wonderful gift made possible by members of the Vernonia com-

munity and by his friends Michael Skillin and Jenny DeWebber.  

On August 8th, Donnie received a Sun recumbent bicycle courtesy of a raffle orga-

nized by Skillin and DeWebber that raised the over $900 necessary to purchase the 
bicycle.  “I just wanted to do something nice for Donnie,” said Skillin.

Skillin and Donnie attended school together in Vernonia since grade school and have 

remained friends ever since.  Donnie suffers from cerebral palsy, and his mother, 
with whom he lives, recently suffered a stroke.   She will no longer be able to drive 
him to Vernonia High School athletic events where Donnie is known as the Loggers’ 
“Super Fan.”

“We wanted to help him be more independent and still have some freedom and get 

around town,” said Skillin on why he worked so hard to get Donnie a bicycle.  “I 
would like to see Donnie be able to stay in touch with his friends and the people he 

knows.”

The raffle prizes that were used to raise the money included the Grand Prize: two 
cords of wood that Michael and Donnie cut together, with help from Mike Pihl Log-

ging, won by Vernonia Police Chief Mathew Workman.  Other prizes were donated 
by local businesses. Jenny DeWebber wanted to thank all the businesses that helped 

with the project, local churches, everyone who 

bought tickets, and especially the businesses 

that donated prizes including True Value Hard-

ware, Triple S Saw Shop, Cafe 47, Sentry Mar-
ket, Lee’s U-Catch, Black Bear Coffee Shop, 
and V & V Leathers.  She also wanted to thank 
Michael Snow from Art Attack who decorated 
the bike with Logger decals and signs, and Ol-
sen’s Bikes in Forest Grove where the bike was 

purchased and who donated  a helmet and lock 

for Donnie.  DeWebber also wanted to recog-

nize James McMann, Randy Shaw, the Vernon-

ia Lions Club, and Weller and Sons for their 
large contributions to the project.

The project raised more money than was need-

ed to fully equip Donnie’s Bike, and DeWeb-

Donny Coghill Gets His Bike
By Scott Laird

Shakespeare at the Grange?  Schubert chamber music, an Israeli folk dance, a Bul-
garian song?   Artistic creations on display by children as young as six?  All these 
and more were the fruits of Art in the Woods, an art, music and drama camp for Ver-
nonia youth.  The weeklong day camp, sponsored by Vernonia Hands-on Art, was 
conceived and led by Carol Pelster of Vernonia, and Rachel Hardy of Scappoose.  

Local artists Pam Monnin and Jennifer Draeger taught classes in papermaking, col-
lage and other arts and crafts.  Several of the older Pelster and Hardy children par-
ticipated as counselors and taught music, drama, folk dance, and singing.  Thirty-two 
young people participated in the camp held at the Cabin in the Woods (a.k.a. the 
Scout Cabin) from Monday through Thursday the week before Jamboree.  On Friday, 
the camp moved to the Grange where campers completed their numerous art projects 

for display and rehearsed for 

their Friday night performance 

for families and friends.

The evening performance be-

gan with the Advanced Choir 
that performed songs in several 

traditions:  a Welsh hymn, a 

Bulgarian folk song, an Ameri-
can shape note hymn, and a 

Sixteenth Century canon.  The 
older participants also per-

formed three separate scenes 

from Shakespearean plays and a 

movement from Schubert.  The 
younger campers all received recorders at camp and delighted the audience with 

three lively tunes they learned.  They also performed five songs including American, 
Scottish and Italian tunes.  The evening concluded with folk dancing:  Swedish, 
Israeli and an old-fashioned Virginia reel with full audience participation on the last 
two numbers.

One item from each camper’s artistic works was put on display as part of the Hands-
on Art Floating Gallery show and sale that was held in the Grange over Jamboree 
weekend.  People visiting the show were impressed at the quality of the works made 
by the campers.  Based on the success of this first year’s efforts, planning and fund-

raising are already in progress for Art in the Woods 2009.

Art in the Woods Day Camp
By Tobie Finzel

Donnie shows off his bike (above). Decals 

on the new bike (left) show who’s the big-

gest Loggers fan.


